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IHCP coverage of cervical cancer screenings revised 
The Indiana Health Coverage Programs (IHCP) is revising its coverage policy for cervical cancer screenings. Effective 

August 1, 2014, the IHCP will cover Food and Drug Administration (FDA)-approved high-risk human papillomavirus (HPV) 

tests only for women who are 30 years of age or older; high-risk HPV tests for women who are not at least 30 years of age 

will be noncovered. In addition, the IHCP will no longer cover low-risk HPV tests.  

The IHCP follows the cervical cancer screening recommendations from the United States Preventative Services Task 

Force (USPSTF). The IHCP currently covers services including cytology (Pap test) and an HPV test, as well as medically 

necessary services such as the collection of the samples, screening by a cytotechnologist, and the physician’s 

interpretation of the test results. The USPSTF has concluded most cases of cervical cancer occur in women who are not 

adequately screened. The USPSTF recommends cervical cancer screenings for women aged 21 to 65 with cytology every 

three years. For women aged 30 to 65 who want to lengthen the screening interval, screening with a combination of 

cytology and HPV testing is recommended every five years. 

For repeat testing, cytologic thresholds for further diagnostic testing (colposcopy) and treatments, and extended 

surveillance, the IHCP follows the recommendations established in the joint guidelines released by the American Cancer 

Society (ACS), the American Society for Colposcopy and Cervical Pathology (ASCCP), and the American Society for 

Clinical Pathology (ASCP). 

These policy changes apply to all IHCP programs, subject to limitations established for certain benefit packages. 

Coverage changes apply to dates of service on or after August 1, 2014. Claims are subject to postpayment review. 
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If you need additional copies of this publication, please 

download them from indianamedicaid.com.  
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